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In April this year, the EMS Executive Board meeting was held 
in Bologna (Italy) from May 30 to June 1, 2022. Some of the most 
important discussed topics and decisions are mentioned on this 
newsletter. One of the subjects of high interest was EMC2024. Its 
preparation, efficiently managed by the conference chair Prof. Klaus 
Qvortrup, is running as expected. Another important subject was the 
update of the EMS constitution. 

The second EMS extension event of 2022 will be the 16th Multinational 
Congress on Microscopy (MCM), to be held from 4 to 9 September 
2022, at Best Western Premier Hotel International Brno (Czech 
Republic). During this congress, two important meetings will take 
place: the EMS Board meeting and the EMS General Assembly. 
Important announcements and key decisions will take place during 
these meetings, and we hope to see many of you there since your 
participation and opinion is very important for the society.

For the Second Half of 2022, new EMS Sponsored events have been 
selected, including:

•	 ELMINA2022 - Conference on Electron Microscopy of Nanostructures  
	 meeting, which will take place in Serbia on August 22-26 2022.  
	 https://elmina.tmf.bg.ac.rs 

•	 Focused Charged Particle Week: 8th Focused Electron Beam  
	 Induced Processing Workshop meeting, which will take place  
	 in Poland, on July 13-15 2022.
	 https://acmin.agh.edu.pl/en/febip2022/ 

•	 EBEAM2022 - School on nanooptics with free electrons meeting,  
	 which will take place in France, on September 11-16 2022. 
	 https://ebeam2022.sciencesconf.org 

Congratulations to the organizers of these events, and we hope you 
can be there. You can find more information on these events at the 
EMS website: https://www.eurmicsoc.org/en/meeting-calendar/
ems-sponsored-events/.

You may have now received the 2021 EMS Yearbook. We hope you 
have enjoyed reading the reports on the various activities of our 
society, affiliated societies and EMS members on the events from 
the past year. The 2021 EMS Yearbook includes reports written by 
students who received a scholarship, special events announced by 
EMS members and new reports from national societies who shared 
with us their activities and events.

Finally, we invite you to visit the EMS webpage:
 http://www.eurmicsoc.org/en/, which is daily updated to efficiently 
provide you with information from our community.

Any suggestions and ideas for future newsletters are welcome at 
sec@eurmicsoc.org .

We look forward to seeing many of you in Brno
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